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Rosses Community School
Welcome...

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We are very much looking forward to welcoming your child to the Rosses Community School in September.
Due to the restrictions placed on us this year, it has not been possible to hold a parent information session as
we would normally.

We have compiled some of the key information you require in this booket, with the hope that it will help with
your preparations for the new school year.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact us at the school.

We wish you all a very pleasant summer and we look forward to seeing you all in August/September.

Kind regards,

John Gorman
Principal

Dáire Gillen
Deputy Principal
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School Opening Dates

Chromebooks

Please �nd below the school opening and return dates for the 2021/22 school year:

Please note the above dates are subject to change awaiting advice from the Department of Education.

As we plan for the new school year, we will continue with the use of a standard Chromebook for all students in
September 2021.  We as a school have been using google chromebooks and google apps for the last seven
years.

These chromebooks can be purchased in The Cope outright or on a HP agreement in conjunction with
The Rosses Credit Union.  We as a school would recommend the HP agreement.  The cost per week will be
approximately €6.80 over a 2 year period.  They are also available in most electronic outlets. 
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The 1st year annual book bill is normally approximately €450.  The 5th year bill is approximately the same. 
We are also continuing the use of the device in TY so that students will be well used to the device for senior
cycle and further education.  

Please see the school website for all book lists for your information.  Books are not to be purchased at this time.  

The use of Chromebooks is aimed at signi�cantly reducing the book bill cost for parents, particularly with the
Credit Union HP facility.  It will also greatly reduce the weight of student school bags.  They will be stored
securely in classrooms at breaktime.  We would also encourage adding the insurance to the facility. 

The RCS will purchase class sets of books for use in the classroom.  A code for an online version will be given to
students.  If any student needs access to the textbook this will be facilitated by the school.

We encourage you to order your device by the 15th of June, to allow The Cope to pre order so that students
have their device for class in August.

Please see Chromebook information �yer on the following page.
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Chromebooks
Please �nd below the school opening and return dates for the 2021/22 school year:
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School Contribution Fee
There is a student contribution fee of €50  payable by all students before the 30th August. 
This fee covers the following:

• €25 for copying and printing of class materials which will increase signi�cantly with the advent of
   the chromebook. 
• €10 for school diary.
• €15 for insurance and sms costs.

A way2pay text link will be sent to all parents in mid-August to facilitate payment.

School Calendar
The school calendar detailing holidays is available on the school website.

School Canteen
The school canteen operates a cashless system via Debitrak.
Please see information to the side about this system.
 
Your student’s fob will be posted before school starts.
On receipt of the fob, please follow the instructions in
order to add credit to your child’s account.

There is no facility to pay with cash. It is important that
you register this card as your child will need this to use
the canteen facility.

Any queries please direct them to
info@rossescommunityschool.ie
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VSWare / Student Timetables
Student timetables and subject choices will be available in mid August on VSWare.  A separate letter with
VSWare login details for new parents will be posted in the near future.  With regards to subject choices for the
coming year, we will meet with each student who wishes to discuss their choices when we return in August.
Appointments can be made through the school o�ce on return to school.

We plan to hold a VSWare information session for parents in September.

School Uniform
Our school uniform is a black jumper with the school crest, a white shirt and grey uniform trousers and
all black shoes. Black trainers are acceptable, providing they are predominantly black in colour.
The uniform is available in The Cope Dungloe. 

We are very proud of our uniform and our students represent the school locally, nationally and internationally.
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Student Email Accounts
All correspondence from school to students is via their gmail account.  Students also use this account to access
their drive and classroom.

Student email addresses are as follows: 2021studentname@rossescommunityschool.ie
Password: DDMMYYYY

Students will be asked to change their password on �rst login

Communication
The school will communicate with parents via email and texts. If you change your email address or number
please contact info@rossescommunityschool.ie with your new contact details.

PE Gear
Introducing our Sports range for students.
As a result of recent COVID protocols, PE gear is worn on the day of PE. This has led to the introduction of a
2021/2022 PE uniform, which parents may purchase if they chose. This is a result of non availability of changing
rooms during COVID.

 

We would encourage our 1st Year and TY groupings to purchase our new sports range for PE. Students will be
permitted to wear this gear on days they are timetabled for PE. The purchase of these items can be facilitated
by the �nance agreement with the The Cope and Credit Union also.
Combatting the pressures for parents to purchase the latest designer sports gear.



An Clochán Liath, Co. Dhún na nGall


